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Happy New Year!

I hope you and your families were able to say good-bye to 2022 with a gentle nudge or 
maybe even a good swift kick. I, for one, am ready for a fresh beginning and am ready to get 
back to work.

Leadership is always part of what we do, whether it’s mentoring a new member, planning 
an event, or agreeing to chair a program. It is also being willing to “determine what is ours to 
do”. By that, I mean how can we be of service to our members, Veterans, communities, Units, 
Districts, and ourselves. We are members of a service organization. The greatest patriotic 
service organization in our country! I know COVID-19 took the wind out of our sails, but as we 
enter 2023, lets start planning what we are going to do next.

Some ideas are getting together on a Saturday afternoon for “tea” and just connecting 
with each other. If you are still not feeling comfortable, feel free to continue wearing a mask. We 
need to get back up and doing what we do best-helping others and being of service. Please 
reach out if you would like to brainstorm some ideas. Zoom is always available, too.

I look forward to seeing you at the DEC. It will be a great time to be together again.

Yours in Service~

Robin
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ALA Department of California                                                                                                          
Leadership Chairman                                                                  leadership@calegionaux.org   

    

       


